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‘Kenji Okamura Memorial Award for Pioneering the Ocean Frontier’
2014 Award Recipient

Blair Thornton

Dr. Thornton recognized the importance of developing technologies to
measure ocean-floor radioactivity immediately after the accident at
Fukushima Daiichi Nuclear Power Station in March 2011. Having
developed an onsite gamma ray sensor to position offshore from
Fukushima in July 2011, he conducted ‘fixed point’ measurements. He
then developed a towed gamma ray measuring system and, from August
2012, began to linearly measure the amounts of radioactive cesium in the
ocean-floor mud. Today, this system is being used in towed investigation
projects conducted by the Nuclear Regulation Authority. So far, a full
implementation of the system has investigated the spread of radioactive
cesium across a total distance of more than 1600km. The investigation
results have, for the first time, clearly demonstrated that the ocean-floor
has not been so widely polluted but that radioactive cesium has collected
in particular spots such as pit holes and river mouths. The maps thereby
created have enabled scientists to visualize the post-accident radioactive
pollution within the sea-bed mud. This has made it possible to gain a real
understanding of the extent of the pollution.

The Techno-Ocean Network will present the ‘Kenji Okamura Memorial
Award for Pioneering the Ocean Frontier’ to Dr. Blair Thornton. This is
an award that recognizes promising young researchers who are shaping
the future for the ocean technologies field. Dr. Thornton has worked with
great dedication towards the development of new undersea robots and in
research for better ocean-floor onsite sensors. His research has made an
outstanding contribution to advancing our undersea measurement
technologies, bringing ‘new eyes’ to the ocean from the coast to the
depths of the sea-bed.





